	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 8th April 2019 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Allan Staerck, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey,Dave Bolwell,

                    Gavin Norman, Lee Burdett, Ayo Fraser.               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :     Kevin Harte, Tom Gamwell, Daragh McLoughlin.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ Gavin has booked Matt Black at cost of £378 for club dinner on Friday May 10th. Ticket prices to be

£25 limited to 50/60 and a caterer will be looked for.

b/ Louis said the Astro Turf was available for delivery.

c/ Noel has purchased the new dishwasher at cost of £1700, larger size than originally decided.

d/ No info on Mitch efforts to get further training tops from sponsor

e/ The new tackle balls have been purchased.

f/ The U14/15/16 matches played have been added to GMS for international ticket allocation. Julian

still has to do colts fixtures.

4. Correspondence :
	

	a/ Secretary circulated RFU survey on concussion for player response.

b/ Secretary sent league set up response, however response from D/Wilts league secretaries was not

     particularly very positive.

c/ E-mail from Will Thrower, LC Manager, stating club did not inform them of Tag Festival.

d/ The clubhouse will be available from 3.00pm on 10th May to set up tables for dinner.


	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £33,069.84 which includes the £30,000 to be transferred to new savings account, which is taking time to set up. He wants to close the books in two weeks time for annual audit and needs final year accounts from Guy for seniors and Karen for juniors.

He  has received £6,000 tour money but is still owed about £5,000 which is due by end of April.

All other bills have been paid and it was agreed the AGM will be Thursday 23rd May.

6. VP Report :
	

	Peter said the VP donations were finalised at £4,355 for the season.

He was disappointed with the slow service at the VP lunch and tried unsuccessfully to get a discount, however eventually paid the £800 food bill. The draw made a profit of £400 therefore the lunch cost the club £400 with the wine covering its cost. He would look for a different format next year.

7. Fixtures :

Julian said following the cancellation of teams last league game, he organised a meeting of four committee members with half a dozen players last weekend to discuss the players issues and attitudes to next season. He felt they had a positive attitude from players towards the club needs for next season and a positive attitude to finding new players and encouraging existing players.

They discussed a new coaching strategy with forwards and backs coaches and a positive need to encourage and blend colt players into the team.

There is a possibility a few players may look to play elsewhere but there was a positive feeling to create a community led club. There is program to liaise with Woodroofe school to draw players.

Ayo, Guy and Stuart Briggs will liaise to to arrange a survey of all registered senior players and colts to find out their feelings on playing for the club next season.

Team Manager Report :

As discussed above.


	

	8a. Captains Report :   None
9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said they had an injury problem at the U15 home fixture with Wootton Bassett last weekend with visiting player being needed to be taken to Dorchester hospital. Thankfully player was ok to be sent home but the club had a positive response from Wootten on the way the club officials, St Johns and the club referee Louis dealt with the situation.

The junior meeting will be this Thursday and presentation night is Friday 3rd May.

The club are covering catering for the LC Triathlon on Sunday May 12th. He is organising food with Guy and create a rota of help from junior parents and senior club to raise funds for French tour.

There was a problem liaising with D/Wilts on tour insurance that is now sorted. The club safeguarding officer, Simon Peck, is on the tour and the requirement for a ’Mother’ cover is arranged.

He hopes to have the kitchen plan/ costs shortly to apply for grant.

Colts : Julian said they lost last game but many positives. They are now training on Wednesday’s with 

             seniors which is helping and they are training for Lytchett Sevens after which they are having

             their own curry night.. Two U17’s have played for the county team.


	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said final league game this weekend and touring side on April 27th. They require a pub/site to have their pre match trials. Hope to be able to open clubhouse at 11.00am and bar for their use. A BBQ will be organised for food on the day.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Guy said the tractor has been repaired and he has started grass cutting. He will organise a rota of volunteers for the summer grass cutting contract.

Business Group :

Stuart said the 100 club now has 85 members. They will be holding a meeting to discuss sponsors boards with possible 8 boards. Will decide best structure, fencing or A boards?

13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Julian suggested a couple of junior reps should attend next safeguarding course

                                     prior to French Tour. Noel will check courses but said the tour has adequate cover

b/ School Liaison : Efforts being put into Woodroofe schools that has already proved positive.
c/ Coaching          : Allan said Exeter Chiefs are running a training camp day at LC for Easter holidays on  Thursday 11th April for schools.

d/ Publicity          : Keeping up publicity on all aspects of club.
e/ Volunteers     : Hopefully club has someone to take over Meeting Secretary.
f/ Dev, Plan         : Business Group.


	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Review of committee positions for next season. Will need volunteers for Team Manager and Club

     Secretary.

b/ Peter asked about new Match Day Board. He will talk to Mystic Signs once business group decide on

sponsors boards.

c/ Gavin said club had received a letter from professional singer who would like to put on concert club.

Peter will reply they are welcome provided they organise and not club.

d/ Lee said he would like to present his own ‘Coaching Award’ at dinner.

e/ Stuart Briggs said the sponsors team will arrange meeting to organise this years sponsors draw.

f/ Ayo siad Nathan Herbert has responded to say bar will be open 11.00am on 27th April.

g/ Dave Bolwell said he has seen a letter from LC to say they are struggling with finance, and could it

     affect club. Allan said as club reps on LC management committee they are aware of issues.

h/ Secretary said he had not yet heard a date for RBS sponsorship meeting.

i/ Stuart said he is awaiting info from RFU on international ticket allocation following registration of

Junior fixtures on GMS.

No further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm

Next meeting Monday 12th April 2019.

Chairman

Julian Hussey


	Stuart Briggs

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


